


 

 

 

The following V-Mail was sent to Frank’s brother Mike (nicknamed “Boss”), also 

serving in the Army, and stationed in Minnesota USA. 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

                                                 Oct. 29 1944 

 

Hello Boss, 

Just dropping you a few lines to say everything is still O.K. 

with me and hope for the same from you. Well Boss, we’ve moved 

again and now I’m somewhere in Belgium. We’re slowly moving down 

to Germany but as still we haven’t met them (Germans). Now we’re 

stationed in some small village, pitch pup tents in an apple 

orchard and have cows, chickens and horses all over the place. 

We ?? up a house to used their two rooms for the nights. We used 

it as a USO. In France it was just as bad. We were 10 minutes 

from a town called Fontainbleu. More drinks than we had money 

pay for, and women, you had to beat them away with sticks. For a 

cake of soap you could shack up all night. 

Well Boss, here’s hoping this finds you well, for it leaves me 

in the best of health. Hope to hear from you soon. 

 

        Your brother 

            Frank 


